
 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
Council Chamber - Town Hall 

25 March 2019 (11.00 am - 12.15 pm) 
 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Philippa Crowder (Chairman) and Nisha Patel 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Sally Miller 
 

 
Present at the hearing were the applicant and Ms Bailey. Also in attendance were 
PC Adam Williams and the Public Protection Officer Paul Jones. 

 
Also present were the Legal Advisor to the Sub-Committee and the Clerk to the 
Licensing Sub-committee. 

 
The Chairman advised those present actions to be taken in the event of 
emergency evacuation of the Town Hall becoming necessary. 
 
No interests were disclosed at the meeting 
 
 
3 APPLICATION FOR A PERSONAL LICENCE  

 
Consequent upon the hearing held on 25 March 2019, the Sub-Committee’s 
decision regarding the application for a Personal Licence is as set out 
below:  
 
The Sub-Committee was obliged to determine this application with a view to 
addressing the objections raised by the Police. 

In making its decision, the Sub-Committee also had regard to the Guidance 
under Sections 120 (3); 182 and Schedule 4 (Personal Licence: Relevant 
Offences) of the Licensing Act 2003 and Havering’s Licensing Policy. 
 
In addition the Sub-Committee took account of its obligations under s17 of 
the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 and Article 1 of the First Protocol of the 
Human Rights Act 1998. 
 
The Sub-Committee received the report of the Licensing Officer. 
Representation had against the application from the Metropolitan Police as 
a Responsible Authority on the Grounds of the Prevention of Crime and 
Disorder and a response from the applicant. 
 
 
 



Licensing Sub-Committee, 25 March 2019 

 
 

 

 
Upon careful consideration the Sub-Committee decided not to grant the 
Personal Licence. 
 
 
 

  
 

 Chairman 
 

 


